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FROM THE PASTOR

"Come to me, all who labor and are heavy laden,
and | will give you rest.” Matthew 11:28 (ESV)
Dear Friends in Christ,

It is hard to believe that the summer break
is coming to an end and school will begin Seft. 1
We will also be celebrating another Labor Day on
Sept 7. On this weekend, many people will be
given an extended weekend and a chance to rest
and possibly visit relatives. Children will relard
rest from school and be given an extra day off that
week. Itis always a joy to be able to rest fraim o
labors and be strengthened, refreshed and
energized for the days to come.

As Christians, we also need a day to be
spiritually strengthened, refreshed and be able to
rest from our labors So then, there remains a
Sabbath rest for the people of God, for whoever
has entered God's rest has also rested from his
works as God did from his.” Hebrews 4:9-10
(ESV) The Lord is the only one who can strengthel
and nourish us spiritually and give us rest for our
souls. He gives rest in our regular and special
worship services and in Bible class. Our Lord doe
this by blessing us through the Word which is
proclaimed and heard in the service. He does it in
our singing praises to Him who created and saved
us. He empowers and strengthens our faith with
His very body and blood in the Holy Supper where
we are nourished and strengthened in our faith an
assured once again of the forgiveness that we hay
in our crucified and risen Lord. Each worship
service is an opportunity to come to church and
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receive His gifts and the strength we need from thg

Lord. We also grow in faith and receive rest for
our daily life through Bible Study, in daily
devotion and in prayer as His people.

Our Lord strengthens and blesses us as
people for two main reasons. First of all, He
strengthens us that we might be empowered to Iye
as His children in a world which would want to
lead us away from Him and His love. Second,
strengthens us that we might be able to go abou
the task that He has given us. This is namely to
proclaim Christ as Savior in our words and deed
to all people in thanks and praise to Him and th
furthering of His Kingdom. This means the peo
next door, our fellow co-workers, our family, and
everyone else in this world. This is quite a taBk
love that He has given us. It is such a taskiisat
has given us opportunities weekly to come and
worship Him and receive His rest and strength.

Most important of all, we look forward to
the final rest that will be waiting for us in heave
on account of our Savior Jesus. There we will i
at peace and perfect rest with God forever. Our
weekly worship is a practice or a recital for whe
we will worship God in heaven before His thron

May God empower us to regularly worshi
Him in love and joy. May He bless and strengthgn
us to receive His gifts and share the hope we hafe
received in the Savior in word and deed. May
be empowered to encourage others in faith as will.
May God so empower us that having received H
rest we may boldly witness of His love to all.

In Christ,




FUNERALS

Mark Gant died on Sunday, July 26, 2015, and wa|
given Christian burial on Thursday, July 30, 2015.

MONTHLY BOARD MEETING SCHEDULE

Board of Elders "SThursday @ 8:00 pm
Board of Education " Monday @ 7:00 pm
Congregational Services "X hursday @ 6:30 pm
Board of Stewardship "2Thursday @ 6:00 pm
Board of Trustees "$Thursday @ 6:30 pm
Board of Outreach "D Thursday @ 6:30 pm

LADIES AID

The August ¥ Ladies Aid meeting began with
lunch at the Pizza Ranch at 11:30 a.m. Following
his opening devotion, Pastor Crolius led us in the
table prayer.

President Eldarene Bowlin opened the business
meeting and thanked the ladies for their donations
of coffee, home baked cookies and powdered
laundry detergent for the Veterans Equine Trail
service (V.E.T.S) located near LaValle, WI.
Pastor Crolius blessed a prayer shawl made by
Vangie Berkhahn for Barbara Knopf, the founder
and director of V.E.T.S. Vangie and Shirley
Maurer volunteered to take the shawl and the
donations to her.

Birthday blessing were sung to Dee Duley and
Emily Rogers.

Funeral Coordinator for September: Dee Duley

The September®meeting will begin at 12 noon.
Executive Board serving, all ladies bring food.
The afternoon concluded with bingo games and
prizes donated by the Executive Board.

LWML

Oh my, where did the summer go? Already
September has rolled around and St. Peter's L L
(LutheranWomen'sMissionarylL eague) is gearin

up for a new and exciting year of mission work.

You are invited to join the LWML ladies on
Monday, September 14 at six o'clock in the
evening in Concordia Hall. This years activities
will begin with a, sure to be delicious, potluck
supper. On that evening you will also learn all
about the mission opportunities that wait you rig
here at St. Peter's. Opportunities such as groimi
your faith through Bible study, helping out as ne
quilts are designed, put together and tied before
being given away to provide comfort and warmt
to the needy, visiting shut-ins, preparing ‘care
packages' for our college students, attending
district and seasonal rally's and retreats,
contributing items for hygiene pails that are
distributed throughout the community, contributi
your coins and watching them grow into those
Mitey, Mitey Mites, and the list just keeps
growing.

Plan now to attend the LWML Fall

Retreat September 24-26 and hear the delightfu
inspirational Christian speaker, Elaine Bickel.
Certainly her beautiful stories of life will put a
smile on your face ... maybe even a tear in your
eye ... as she tells you her amazing stories.
Google ... LWML Fall Retreat, September 24-26
Green Lake for all the information you will need.

On October 10th St. Peter's will be hosting the
LWML Fall Rally. On that day you will gather
with other LWML sisters in Christ from around th
area and learn more about Comfddgs and the
increasingly important role they play in many areps
of therapy.

LWML meets the second Monday of each mont

at six in the evening in Concordia Hall. We imvi
you to join us in our mission. We would be
honored to have you. If you need a ride give Mgry
a call @ 524-3302.

Here | am, Lord, isit | Lord?

| have heard You calling in the night.
| will go, Lord, if you lead me,

| will hold your people in my heart.




Here we are, ready for another school year at St.
Peter’s Lutheran School. All of the teachers have

we still anticipate our enroliment being about th
same as last year which was 185 in Pre-K through
8" grade.

We are planning a dedication of the new gym flopr
on Sunday, September 20, at 9:15 a.m. Coffee §nd

been working in their classrooms, attending school  5ke will be available for this special occasion a

meetings, making home visits and getting ready fo
the first day of school for the past two weeks or
more. There is a lot of excitement in the air.

What is new this year? First of all are the nemwngy
floor and the new bleachers. Special new
guidelines are in place on maintenance and care g
that the floor and the bleachers will continue to
look good and serve well for many years to come.
Second, Mrs. VanMeeteren, who has served as h4
time teacher in our upper grades for the past two
years, will serve full time this year. The student
numbers in the upper grades have grown so that 3
combined class will have more than the 25 studen
limit that has been established. Of course, there
will be some changes in each classroom as teachg
work on new ideas and use new manipulatives in
their teaching.

What has not changed? The teaching staff is
entirely the same as last year. This is the teachi
staff.

Krista Hillman Pre-K 3 and Pre-K 4
Char Hillman Kindergarten
Michelle Crolius ' grade

Lori Fry 2% grade

Theresa Braun "Bgrade

Belinda Gehri # grade

Phil Rogers 8 grade

Matt Dehn 8 grade

Theresa VanMeeteren "Brade

Sharon Craker "Bgrade

| will continue as part-time interim Principal. &h
Board of Christian Education has a proposed
calendar of events which leads to extending a
Divine Call for a Principal at the January 2016
Voter's Meeting.

We have had several students transfer out of St.
Peter’s for this school year. Several have
transferred giving tuition as the reason. Others
have transferred for social reasons. We have had
some who are transferring because they have
moved away. Atthe same time we have some ne

=

we recognize all of the volunteer efforts and
working together that made this special event
possible. The Athletic Department will be sellin
brats and hot dogs from 8:00 — Noon, with all
proceeds going the athletic department.

O Qur girls are busy practicing volleyball for thalf
season. The first home game will be on Thursd
September 17, vs. St. Mary’s of Portage. At tha

f game we will again acknowledge the installation jpf
the new floor and bleachers in the gym.

A

As we begin this school year, we wish to extend o
[ all of you a large THANK YOU for your continue
support for St. Peter’s Lutheran School. We arefo
2rs blessed that we have the opportunity to share
Christ with so many children each year.

In His Service,

Mr. Dennis Andreasen, Principal

|
Gym [Fleer & Bleacher
Declication
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families that are joining us. With all the changes




It won’t be long and your college
student will be heading off to
school.

Please provide us with their address

" DI and email so that we can keep in
m touch.
c I‘ Information

may be emailed to stpetersreedsburg@gmail.co

Sunday School Time Is Here Again! The first day
that we will meet is Sunday, Septembel'13
following the 8:00AM service. We will meet in

the gym for a short meeting before we head to our|
classrooms for our Sunday School lessons. Thank
you to all the teachers who are volunteering to
teach the lessons to the students on Sunday
mornings! | appreciate your help so much and
thank you for being such a blessing to the children
in Sunday School. If you are interested in being a
substitute Sunday School teacher, please contact
me by phone at 608-477-1159 or by email at
jenniferanderson@saintpetersls.com. Extra help is
always appreciated. Thank you again for all your
help and | am looking forward to working with all
of you!

God’s Blessings To You Always,

Jennifer Anderson
St. Peters Sunday School Superintendent
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m Welcome Back To School Youth and All

Students!!

| have been very busy contacting the youth and
their families and have had the opportunity to tal
and to also visit with many of them. Thank you s
much for your time and for your support as |
transition into my new position here at St. Petkr
is keeping me very busy, but | am so thankful fo
the opportunity and | am so excited for the scho
year to begin! The first night of Youth will be on
September®with the Sr. Youth from 6:30pm —
8:30pm. Jr. Youth will begin on Septembef"16
from 6pm — 8pm. Ouir first event will take place
September Z3with the See You at the Pole eve
All Jr. Youth will meet at our flag pole at St.
Peter’s at 7:15am to pray for our school, friends,
families, church, and community. There will also
be a youth leader from the Reedsburg area who
will be at the Reedsburg Area High School and tge
Reedsburg Middle School at 7:15am to pray wit
the students there. | have also been receiving a
looking over lots of information on the 2016
National Youth Gathering. Organizing and
planning for this event is in full swing and the
more | research, the more excited | become!!
Currently we have about ten youth who are
interested in attending this event on Jul{} 16

20", If you are a student in Youth who will be
entering grades"d- 12" in September 2016 and
would like to attend this awesome event or have
any questions about it, | would be happy to answger
any questions you may have. Parents are also
welcome to attend as an adult leader. Please fe
free to contact me by phone at 608-477-1159 or py
email atienniferanderson@saintpetersls.cdviay
the Lord bless you all this 2015 — 2016 school
year!

In Christ,
Jennifer Anderson




This week Saint Peter’s Lutheran School received
notification that it is accredited as a School of
Excellence by the National Lutheran Schools
Accreditation Association of Saint Louis, Missouri.
During the past year more than 30 people from the
Congregation, the School Staff, and the School
Community spent many hours looking at all the
aspects of the school, and compared them to wha
are accepted goals for a school and its education
program. The long hours of work led to the

development of materials that were to be submittep

to an outside team of Visitors. These reports
covered the curriculum, the facility, the credelstia
of the staff, the extra-curricular program, and ejor
even the Lunch Program.

In late April, four Visitors arrived at Saint Péter

to observe the school, interview the “stakeholders’
and the students. Their job was to see if what we
said about the school was true. For three days the
poked, prodded and checked. At the closing
session they pointed out the many high points of
their visit and also a number of things that eekd
improvement. They also closed with the statement
that they would recommend to the South
Wisconsin District Headquarters, of the Lutheran
Church—Missouri Synod, that Saint Peter’s schoo|
be accredited. We later learned that the District
agreed, and sent our material on to the
Accreditation Association in Saint Louis for its
approval.

After two and a half months of waiting, the good
news arrived. Saint Peter’s Lutheran School

received accreditation for a period of five years.
The hours of work done by all the Committees has
indicated that the school is indeed serving thedLor
and preparing our students for success at the next
level of their education.

St. Peter’'s School has been accredited since 19885,
and we continually work to maintain that
accreditation.

St. Peters Lutheran Church
Special Quarterly Voter’s - August 16, 2015

The meeting was brought to order by President
Tim Brandt

Scripture reading and prayer by Pastor Crolius.
Request for everyone to sign the attendance shdet
by Tim Brandt.

Board of Education: Motion by John Gerike to
offer Theresa VanMeeteren a full time contract f@r
one year with an approximate cost of $37,221.
Second by Nate Braun. Motion carried.

Adjournment with the Lord’s Prayer
Respectfully submitted,
Diane Reinfeldt

LuWiSoMo

OUTHOUR MINISTRY AND BETREAT CENTER

Camp LuWiSoMo in Wild Rose, W1 is hosting
Speak Life Youth & Family Festival September
11-13, 2015, featuring inspirational speaker Bob
Lenz, Grammy nominated singer/songwriter Ry.
Stevenson, and AJ the Animated Illusionist.
Saturday only or weekend packages include cangp
activities for everyone. Seewww.luwisomo.org fg@r
more information.

Saturday, September 26, LuWiSoMo Campgrougd
in Wild Rose, WI, will be celebrating a Harvest
Festival amid the glorious colors of the seasom. ju
camp activities, include hiking, boating, horsebagk
riding, face painting, nature crafts, wagon rided
more! Open to alll Come for the day or camp f
the weekend. More information available

at www.luwisomo.org




St. Peters School is a member of the tri-county
athletic league and competes with parochial
schools from Mauston-St. Patrick’s, Portage- St.
Johns and St. Mary’s, Baraboo- St. Johns and St.
Mary’'s and Reedsburg- St. Peters and Sacred
Heart.

St. Peters athletic teams include girls cheerlggdin
girls volleyball, co-ed cross country and girls and
boys basketball, with students graded’
participating.

Cross country and volleyball practices start mid
August and the season concludes at the end of
October. Girls and Boys basketball begins the first
week of November and ends mid February. St.
Peters Athletics are coordinated by an Athletic
Board comprised of a Director and 5 members
responsible for ensuring activities occur in
conjunction with adherence to the tri-county leaguyg
rules and regulations.

Many prayers were answered this year and our
congregation and school has been blessed with a
new gym floor and bleachers, thanks be to God an
the many volunteers and donors who assisted in
making the new floor happen. In recognition of
those who assisted a gym floor/bleacher dedicatio
is scheduled on Septembef™4 9:15 a.m. in the
gym. Additionally the Athletic Department teamed
up with our student athletes and families will be
holding a brat/hot dog fry on the 2@hich will

start at 8:00 and end at 1:00 (The Packers Play
Seattle at 7:30 that night!) please join us for the
dedication and the brat fry. Septembef is7the

first home match for volleyball at 6:00 pm and will
be the first athletic event on our new floor, pkeas
join us for this special night and watch the girls
take on St. Mary’s, a brief recognition will occur
before the start of the game.

1%
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Our first ever cross county dual will be held at
Mauston Mile Bluff Medical Center on Septemb

39 at 4:30. Please see the schedule below for Hall
athletic events, join us for fellowship and cheer

our Tigers! All our home games have concessiogs
available.

Fall Sports Calendar
Cross-Country
9/3 at Mauston 4:30
9/12 at River Valley
9/26 Reedsburg
9/29 at Portage

Volleyball

9/14 @ Sacred Heart A-Team only

9/17 St. Mary's, Portage 6:00 A-Team only
9/22 St. Paul's, Wonewoc

9/24 St. Pat’s, Mauston

9/28 St. Joe’s, Baraboo B-Team only

10/1 @ St. Johns, Baraboo

10/5 @ St. Johns, Portage B-Team only
10/6 @ St. Paul’'s, Wonewoc

10/8 Sacred Heart A-Team only

10/12 @ St. Mary, Portage A-Team only
10/15 @ St. Pats, Mauston

10/19 St. John’s, Baraboo — Parent’s Night
10/22 @ St. Joe’s, Baraboo B-Team only
10/29 St. John’s, Portage B only

B team starts at 5:00 and A @ 6:00

If you are interested in assisting with your tinmel
talents with Athletics as a volunteer, coach or
member please contact Cindy in the office or an
of our Board Members who include Kim Brekke,
Shannon Neumann, Tim Curtin and Tim Thoma
Parent and congregation support our vital in
affording our school children with the opportunit
to participate in Christian based extra curricular
activities.

God Bless!
St. Peters’ Athletics




ANTOINE, BRYAN
FINNEGAN, CARRIE
HATFIELD, DINAH
RAY, BLAKE

WEBER, GRANT
COOK, NANCIE
KNUTH, LANDEN
KNUTH, RYLEN
VOGEL, KURT
BRAUN, NATHAN
MCCAULEY, CAROLINE
THOMAS, EMILY
THOMAS, KATHERINE
PARCE, SHAWN
SCHROEDER, EMILY
SWANSON, JENNIFER
ZIMMERMAN, GABRYEL
GADE, ANGELA
MILLER, THOMAS
ROCKWEILER, KRISTIE
MCPHERSON, RICHARD
ABBOTT, HUNTER
FRY, LORI
MCCAULEY, CYNTHIA
MILLER, RENEE
MINOR, SIDNEY
SCHMIDT, GIANNA
SCHUPPNER, KAREN
STEINHORST, GWEN
WESTPHAL, EMILY
BERBERICH, MARK
BRAUN, JANICE

ELY, GREGG

SACRE, REBECCA
STOLTE, MARSHA
ZIRNGIBLE, CINDY
HAHN, DANIEL
JOHNSON, LINDA
COOK, JESSICA
HEUER, JUSTYN
THOMPSON, JULIE
CURTIN, CALLIE
CATTLE, DOUGLAS
FEDDERLY, CLAIR
HENDRIKSON, KARLA

9/1
9/1
9/1
9/1
9/1
9/2
9/2
9/2
9/2
9/3
9/3
9/3
9/3
9/4
9/4
9/4
9/5
9/6
9/6
9/6
97
9/8
9/8
9/8
9/8
9/8
9/8
9/8
9/8
9/8
9/9
9/9
9/9
9/9
9/9
9/9
9/10
9/10
9/11
9/11
9/11
9/12
9/13
9/13
9/13

LUETKENS, MILDA
GROSKREUTZ, JOEL
MILLER, AVERY
WILSON, CHARLES
HALVENSLEBEN, SUSAN
SPEICH, AMY
DICIOCCIO, SUZANNAH
HILLMAN, LYNETTE
KUEBLER, WILLIAM
MAURER, SHIRLEY
PURANEN, CLARENCE
CRISAFULLI, KRISTINE
HAHN, ANNA

REIMER, WESLEY
SMITH, DEBRA
HILLMAN, KRISTA
KRUEGER, HAYDEN
MINOR, SCOTT
SCHARA, RITA
SZOPINSKI, LUCAS
BEHN, WILLIAM

DIETZ, JOHN

RYCZEK, ARDITH
SCHIEFELBEIN, JAMES
CROLIUS, MICHELLE
SETTERBO, CHAD
CASTILE, MALINDA
DANIELS, GARY
FINKEL, AARON

KOCH, CARLA

STOLTE, JONATHAN
FEDDERLY, STUART
FILUS, MATTHEW
RADTKE, LOIS

REINKE, GAIL

REUTER, JENNIFER
THOMPSON, LIANNA
FEINE, JOSHUA
IMHOFF, JEFFREY
ZIMMERMAN, THOMAS
CRAKER, CALVIN
KLINGENMEYER, GERALDINE
KNITT, TINA
HALVENSLEBEN, MAKENNA
IMHOFF, JAN

KLITZKE, CADENCE
KRUEGER, RONALD
MCPHERSON, GEORGE
CRISAFULLI, BRENDA
KRAUS, BROOKE
MEYER, RYAN
PATTERSON, MAXIMILIAN
SCHROEDER, DARCY
ALBRECHT, JACKOB
EVEN, MELLISA

9/13
9/14
9/14
9/14
9/16
9/16
9/17
9/17
9/17
9/17
9/17
9/18
9/18
9/18
9/18
9/19
9/19
9/19
9/19
9/19
9/20
9/20
9/20
9/20
9/21
9/22
9/23
9/23
9/23
9/23
9/23
9/24
9/24
9/24
9/24
9/24
9/24
9/25
9/25
9/25
9/26
9/26
9/26
9/27
9/27
9/27
9/27
9/27
9/28
9/28
9/28
9/28
9/28
9/29
9/29




HALVENSLEBEN, ELLA 9/29

KRUSE, JAELYN 9/29
KRUSE, SOPHIA 9/29
NACHREINER, BEN 9/29
NACHREINER, LEE 9/29
STANDO, SUSAN 9/29
STRUCK, JOY 9/29
BRANDT, JOANNE 9/30
BRANDT, TIMOTHY 9/30
JOHANSEN, NANCY 9/30
KLITZKE, LORI 9/30
NELSON, BRITON 9/30

GIVE THE GIFT OF A
CHRISTIAN EDUCATION

The enrollment at St. Peter’s Lutheran School
continues to increase each year. We have been s
blessed with our continued growth and the
opportunity to bring the Word of God to children
each and every day. Please consider contributing
to the St. Peter’'s School Sponsorship Fund which
helps aid those families who might otherwise not
be able to afford to send their children to St.
Peter’s. If you would like to sponsor a particular
child or family, that would also be a wonderfultgif
Please feel free to contact the school office dt 52
4066, ext. 1, with any questions you may have.

Thank you for your continuing support of our
wonderful school.

HARDSHIP FUNDS ARE NEEDED

St. Peter’s continues to help those in need wigh th
gracious gifts that we receive for the Hardship
Fund. However, funds are very limited. If you
would like to make a contribution to this fund,
please place it in the offering plate marked for
“Hardship”. Thank you so much for helping those
in need

GIVING OF YOUR TIME AND TALENTS

If you are interested in sharing of your time and
talents by serving on a church board there are si
opportunities. As we begin a new year, there sti
some boards that have openings. Please contac
Dave Dietz at 963-4532 if you are interested.
Thank you.

COUNSELING SITE

Lisa Hecht, Christian Counselor for Lutheran
Counseling and Family Services of Wisconsin,
conducts regular office every other Wednesday
right here at St. Peter’'s School. This service is
available to all. You will find brochures and
information in the Information Center in the
narthex. For additional information or to make a
appointment, please call 1-800-291-4513 or 608
516-5598. If you would like to help support this
wonderful ministry, you can place an envelope i
the offering plate marked “Counseling Site”.

Thank you to all those who generously donated
school supplies to our students at St. Peter’s
School. This allows
many of our students t
have all that is needed
to begin another great
school year. It also
allows many of our
students to replenish
their notebooks, pencils, etc throughout the year,
Thank you again for your generosity!!!




What is most striking about the rich man and
Lazarus is not their differences but their similarities
(Luke 16:19-31). Both men die because both men
are sinners, and the wages of sin is death. Both
men are beggars, for all men are beggars. But,
here is where the most striking difference between
them takes shape. Lazarus knows it and lives it.
The rich man, however, does not.

Lazarus was a beggar in thought, word, and
deed. But, he was God’s beggar. He relied upon
God for all that he had and all that he was. He
looked to God for all things, in good times and in
bad. He went to God in all trouble, sought Him for
all help, and trusted in His Word and promises to
provide for all that he needed for this life and the
next. This is, after all, what his name means: God
is my help.

The rich man, too, was a beggar. But he didn’t
realize it. His status, his wealth, his clothing and
his food all came from God’s gracious hand. But
the rich man didn’t recognize it. He thought he had
earned it, and that he deserved it. And thus, his
trust is not in God, who by His Word and promise
gives it, but rather in himself, in what he has done,
and in what he has.

And so it is that when death comes to Lazarus
and the rich man—as it does for all of us because
we have all sinned, and death is no respecter of
persons—Lazarus is carried by the holy angels to
Abraham’s side; while the rich man is in torment in
hell. The rich man forgot God. He despised being
a beggar, and thus, despised Lazarus. He
despised God and His Word, and refused to have
mercy on those whom God placed at his doorstep.

Now, the tables were turned. What the rich
man didn’t realize or recognize on earth, he now
lived out in torment in hell. He knew what it was to
beg. But he still didn’'t see himself as a beggar of

God. He still didn't look to His Father in heaven for
all good and help in every time of need. He instead
appealed to His status as a descendant of
Abraham, calling out Father Abraham and not
“Abba, Father” (Gal 4:6; Rom 8:15).

We are all beggars. We brought nothing into
this world and we will take nothing out of it
(1 Tim 6:7). Everything we have and everything we
are comes from God'’s fatherly divine goodness
and mercy, without any merit or worthiness in us,
for He gives everything to us by grace. Thus, we
are to love one another and be generous to one
another in thought, word, and deed. For you
cannot love God and hate your brother. And hating
your brother means not to forgive as you’'ve been
forgiven, to give as you’ve been given to, to love
as you’ve been loved.

We are all beggars. This is true. But we, like
Lazarus, are God's beggars. He not only gives us
what we need for this body and life—food and
clothes, house and home, husband, wife, and
children—but He also blesses us with His Word
and Spirit, so that we will enter into paradise in the
life to come. He claims us as His own by water and
the Word in Holy Baptism. In this washing, rich in
grace, He gives to us what His Son, Jesus Christ,
won for us on His cross: forgiveness of sins. And
where there is the forgiveness of sins, there is also
life and salvation. He puts His own name on us,
thereby giving to us the right of children, the right
to call Him Father and the right to His inheritance
as His beloved sons. He gives us a seat at His
table, in His house, in His kingdom, which has no
end.

Yes, indeed, we are beggars. This is true. But
we are beggars of the God who loves us, the God
who created us from His love, the God who
redeemed us by His love in the sending of His Son
to die so that we would live and have life to the full.
This is His promise. It's what Moses and the
prophets longed to see and of what they spoke.
They see it now, not in a mirror dimly, but face to
face, just as you shall on the last day.

And as God’'s beggars, we have mercy on
those who would be beggars of us, who rely upon
our giving, even as we rely upon the gracious
giving of God. We give to our family, our society,
our church. He gives; we receive. Thanks be to
God. We give; they receive. Thanks be to God. We
count it all a joy to give as He has given to us.







